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(gavel)... Good morning. The meeting of the Water
CHAIR VICTORINO:
Resources Committee for February 14, 2012 will come to order. Before I start
any formal business, I want to first wish everyone out there in TV land, in the
gallery a Happy Valentine's Day. May your love be always around you. And
those who are wearing red like Ms. Cochran and others out there, you symbolized
that love we, we so enjoy. And I want to wish everyone a Happy Valentine's
Day, and I have to give a special Valentine's Day greetings to my lovely wife
who's been married to me for 36 years today.

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Wow.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Wow, that's what I say, wow, yes. She is an angel in her own
respect and I'll leave that from there. Thank you very much for allowing me that
moment. First of all, I'd like to introduce the voting Members of the Committee,
if I may. Let's start with Robert Carroll from East Maui. Good morning, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And our lovely lady from West Maui fully decked out in red,
Ms. Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Our representative from the island of Lanai, Riki
Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And our Haiku-Paia-Makawao representative,
Mr. Mike White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: How come you're not in red? I tell you.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I forgot.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Forgot. Okay, I won't go any further with that one. Excused
today is Vice-Chair Joseph Pontanilla, and Ms. Gladys Baisa is also excused.
And oh I forgot, I'm the Chair Michael Victorino. Sony, I forgot myself. We
have one Committee member who's not voting but he is a Committee member,
Mr. Don Couch. Good morning, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning, Chair.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you for being here. Okay. What I've asked today
with your okay as a Committee—I've already checked with all the testifiers who
have signed up--I would like to do the presentation first and then get into the
public testimony, if that is all right with all of you. With no objections,
Committee?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Now let me continue by introducing the rest of the
Administration that's here this morning. First of all, I'd like to start off with our
Director of the Department of Water Works [sic], Mr. Dave Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, morning. Our Corporation Counsel Mr. Edward Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And then our...well let me say this, this gentleman
has decided to move on and will be doing something else within our County
system, and he'll be leaving us at the end of this month so this is his last meeting.
And I want to thank Mr. Mike Geers very much for the year and couple of months
we've worked together. It's been very enjoyable, Mike, and the Committee and I
would like to thank you and wish you nothing but continued success in your
endeavors.
ALL: . . (Applause). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: And then an able and what I call competent, but, and very
knowledgeable replacement, Ms. Kim Willenbrink is back again. So let's give
her a big hand and thank her.
ALL: . . (Applause). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: And of course another lady dressed in red looking spiffy, Yvette
Bouthillier. Thank you very much for being here, Yvette. And one more thing
I've got to do before we get actually into it. We are honored today and they're
still kind of trickling in so I'll wait a half a second or I'll wait a half a minute or
so. Come on, guys. Again, ladies and gentleman, today we have from the
Kahului School...what grade?
STUDENTS FROM AUDIENCE: Second.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Second grade. Oh, okay. Second graders who are honoring us
with their visitation to the County building and to the County Council to watch
government in action. Good morning, children.
STUDENTS FROM AUDIENCE: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I know you. That's what, you know, watch you when you know
people. If the, if the cameras could, you know, go into the gallery and, you know,
do a quick scan on all the children for, for the purposes of their parents knowing
they were here watching government in action. And then when you go home
tonight, tell your parents now they've got to watch also, watch Akaku, okay?
Yeah? Is that all right with everybody?
STUDENTS FROM AUDIENCE: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: All right. If you all stand let's give them a big hand, second
graders from the Kahului Elementary School.
ALL: .. . (Applause). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: C'mon, stand up, you guys. No be shame, stand up. All right.
ALL: . . .(Applause). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Okay. Now that we've done all of that, did I miss
anything, Yvette?
MS. BOUTHILLIER: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No? Okay. I just had to...I was kind of a little off track. Before
we start our presentation, I would ask everyone to put their phones on silent. We
would like to keep decorum in the Chamber. As I mentioned earlier, we're going
to start with our presentation from the Department of Water Supply, from Brown
and Caldwell. And I will ask at this time Mr. Dave Taylor, he wanted to make
some opening remarks. We'll take a quick recess, put down the screen and then
start the actual presentation itself. Mr. Taylor, good ahead.
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you for the opportunity to put on this
presentation of our rate structure report. The presentation will be about
30 minutes. I just want to point out a couple things to frame this issue in relation
to things we've talked about in Committee over the past year. First of all, there's
no action necessary on this item, this is information only. It's about information
on the methodology we're using to put our rate structure together. It's fine tuning
of some previous rate estimates you've seen in our presentations. It's consistent
with our CIP projections. You've seen some long-term rate projections. This is
-4-

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
February 14, 2012

more detailed than what you've seen before, but still consistent with the
information we presented previously. You'll see our actual Fiscal Year 2013
rates in the Mayor's proposed budget next month. Again this will give you some
background on the methodology we're using to put those together. Feedback
from this meeting from the Members may influence the final report and may
influence the actual rates presented. So we wanted to take this opportunity to get.
. . to put on a presentation, get feedback from the Council, and we'll use that to
possibly change or fine tune what we present in the budget.
So some of you have asked me previously, why don't you have a report? Well,
first of all timing. We had to finish our long-term CIP projections which you saw
at the end of last year before the rate study could start, because the rate study is
inherently dependent on the long-term CIP plan. So we couldn't start on the rate
study until we finished that CIP plan, that's why you're seeing it today and that's
why you don't have a report. In addition, the Council feedback my influence the
final report. So after this, after we finish the rates, then we'll write the final report
and we'll be able to get you a copy. So again finally, this is background only.
We expect more discussion and any decision-making during the budget
deliberations coming up in the next couple months. So with that, thank you,
Chair, for those opening remarks and we'll get into the presentation.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Taylor. At this time, I would like to recess the
meeting for two minutes so that we can put the screen down and we'll proceed
into the presentation itself. The meeting. . .the Water Resources Committee
meeting stands in recess. . . (gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

9:09 a.m.
9:11 a.m.

CHAIR VICTORINO: . . . (gavel). . . The meeting of the Water Resources Committee
will reconvene. At this time, I'd like to call on the Brown and Caldwell
representative, Ann Hajnosz, to . . . and Ann and I go back a long time and this
seems like dejd vu which we talked about some 10-12 years back, isn't it?
MS. HAJNOSZ: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: But, Ann, go ahead, please.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Okay. Thanks, Mike. And aloha, good morning, everyone. It's a
pleasure to be here. As Mike mentioned, I have been working previously as part
of R.W. Beck and SAIC with the Maui Department of Water for a good 1012 years on rates as well as working with the other communities in, in the State of
Hawaii. So I've, I've got quite a bit of I guess water rate experience, and I can
give you some perspectives on really what's been happening not only here in the
State but also nationwide as well. My office is out of the Seattle office of, of
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Brown and Caldwell. As an extra bonus today I really want to welcome the
second graders here. I think, you guys, this might be a little bit complicated for
you, but try to listen, pay attention because your generation is really going to be
facing some challenges with regard to our natural resources, and so the water field
is a, is a very exciting, dynamic field. I hope you will all give it some
consideration as you're growing up and learning about all the different fields of
study, okay? So as Dave mentioned, what I'm going to be doing today is giving
you an update on the Water Rate Study, giving you some of our preliminary
findings, but also kind of just explaining to you how we, we came to this point
and how Water Rate Study is actually done, so you'll have some perspective on
the rate proposals that you'll be seeing, as Mike.. .as Dave said in the next month.
Okay. So we're going to talk a little bit about what we were charged to do, talk
about the methodology, talk about conservation oriented rates. You've heard a lot
about that I know in the last few months. Then we'll also kind of talk about next
steps going forward.
So our Water Rate Study scope was basically to look at a period from
Fiscal Year '13 which starts July 1st of this year, right? And then we're looking at
an eight-year period going forward. And we know that the rates that are going to
be adopted are only a one-year, you know, period, right, Fiscal Year '13, but we
want to look at an extended period, you know, because the water utility industry is
a very capital intensive industry. We have to be planning long term all the time,
so even though we know the rates are only going to be set for one year, we also
want to give you an indication of what we...what's to come in terms of capital
spending, operations, what does the revenue forecast look like, and all those
things. So that's what our, our time period is like. We do.. .the, the three main
pieces of a rate study are the rate...revenue requirements analysis, the cost of
service analysis, and the rate design. We also have a few presentations as part of
our scope, and then a report that Dave mentioned. That report will probably be in
draft form. By the end of March or so, we'll be giving it to the Department for
their review. At some point, it will delivered to the Council, and then the final
report does not get delivered until after you have adopted the rates, they are in
place, we wrap up our final report and deliver that to the Department. That'll
probably be sometime in August. Okay.
For those of you that have not gone through a rate study before, this is a flow
chart of the whole process. It's, you know, pretty straight forward. You need
data so we asked the Department for a lot of data in terms of their operating
expenses, what their capital expenses look like, what their historical sales and
customers have been. Then we take that and do a revenue requirements analysis
which basically is looking at projecting what we think their revenues will be and
what their expenses will be. Then we get into a cost of service analysis which
basically says if it's going to cost this much to deliver water to all your customers
and we have customers that have different usage characteristics, how do we
allocate those costs correctly and accurately and fairly to those customers? And
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then finally we wrap it up with some rate design options that reflect the policy of
the County in terms of conservation, in terms of capital expenditures in renewals
and replacement, and how do we deal with growth and those kinds of things. So
that's what all gets reflected in the rate proposal. And then finally, you know,
approval by, by the Council. So that's the, the process in a nutshell. I'm going to
go through it in a little more detail but for those of you that have a copy of the
presentation, you can at least refer to it as we're, we're going through it. Okay.
So for the revenue requirements analysis, this is really the crux of how we
determine what the rate increase is going to be for the year, and so many of you
will hear things like okay, the rate increase is going to be, you know, 4 percent for
this year or 6 percent or 3 percent. That's, that's the results of a revenue
requirements analysis. It's essentially looking at a financial plan for the
Department of Water. Okay. And so we have.. .we talk about the key
assumptions that we're going to make with the Department staff. We look at how
the revenues and sales and operating expenses are all kind of shaking out, and
then we estimate, you know, what level of change needs to occur. So the next
slide, you'll.. .we can tell you these are the specific assumptions that we made.
Okay.
A very important assumption had to do with what rate of growth we were going to
be assuming for customers and water usage. As we looked back on a three-year
time period from 2009, '10, '11, not surprisingly--I think, everyone knows this
with the economy bottoming out--water sales were very low. They were lower
than expected, and we didn't add a whole bunch of new customers either because
of the, the slowdown in the economy. This trend is consistent throughout the
State, it's consistent throughout the country. I was on a call with American Water
Works Association recently, capital financing webcast, and everyone on that call
has basically been reporting a similar trend. It's, it's in some ways surprising,
because for so long we have been talking about how we need to conserve water,
conserve water, and then this very severe economic downturn that we had really
did it for us, you know. It really gave a strong price signal to our customers to say
we're going to look at every dollar and we're going, we're going to turn off the
water when we brush our teeth. You kids, do you guys turn off the water when
you brush your teeth?
STUDENTS FROM AUDIENCE: Yes.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Yeah? Okay, good. And so they.. .and so people saw a reduction, a
direct reduction in their water bill and so they conserved. But, but guess what?
What was the flip side of that problem? Our revenues went down as a result,
right? Okay. So that's always sort of the flip side of conservation, we'll talk a
little bit more about that. But in any event, that was a key assumption for us.
From a financial planning standpoint, we are assuming very low if not zero
growth for the, for the near term. Okay. Now from an engineering standpoint
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that's different. When engineers plan, they have to plan ahead of time for growth,
right? You can't, you can't just put up a reservoir in two years or something. So
these assumptions for growth are going to be different than the engineering
assumptions. We've got escalation in there based on some State of Hawaii,
Department of Economic Development and Tourism. We have...because of the
low growth scenario, we have hardly any new staff for the Department of Water
in there. We've got a debt service coverage target of 1.2, and what that means is
when you borrow money and you have to pay debt service or like your mortgage
on a yearly basis, you need to have at least a 1.2 coverage of that debt service.
That's a target for us. We know that with General Obligation Bonds you really
just need a 1.0 coverage, but we're going to set a target higher to ensure that we
meet that 1.0. The last two assumptions are very key to the revenue requirements
analysis, and I know that Director Taylor has been talking to you all, about the
level of capital expenditures that are necessary to maintain the system and to
accommodate growth, that sort of thing. We've used the same CIP that he has
shared with you. We've added some escalation to that, and this is pretty much
what you're seeing. This is just a snapshot of the, the worksheet that he has
shared with you but it's essentially the same CIP. Okay.
This next graph basically summarizes the revenue requirements analysis and
where we are at today. You can see the purple.. .the thick purple line is what we
call revenue at existing rates, and because of our low growth assumptions, we're
basically saying that revenues are not going to increase very much at all. And the
next -CHAIR VICTORINO: Arm?
MS. HAJNOSZ: --and I guess the top of the gray line...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ann?
MS. HAJNOSZ: Oh sure.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Will you just hold off just a second or two? Let the, let the fifth
[sic] graders leave. That way they won't be flashing in front and then...
MS. HAJNOSZ: Oh, I see. Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, no, if you don't mind, please.
MS. HAJNOSZ: No problem.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Let's say good bye to our fifth graders from Kahului School.
Bye bye.
8

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
February 14, 2012

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Second grade.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTOR1NO: Yesterday was fifth graders, today is second graders. I apologize.
Second graders, sorry. Bye bye, everybody.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Okay. Bye bye.
SECOND GRADERS FROM AUDIENCE: Bye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Ann, you can go ahead and proceed. Thank you very
much.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Okay. No problem. And so this is really...this graph is sort of the
culmination of the revenue requirements analysis. The purple line basically
shows you where we think revenues at existing rates, at the rates that we have
today would show up as. The first block I guess of expenditures or that gray
block is the O&M, and you can see that as much as possible we're trying to keep
that in line with inflation. The next big block that's sort of greenish-blue block is
the debt service, and that not surprisingly has grown substantially if we are going
to be undertaking a capital program that is quite a bit larger than what we've done
in the past. And then that top line with a little bit of jaggedness to it is our
cash-funded capital. The peak that you see in 2012 really reflects some
Carryover/Savings that the Department has, and we've basically assumed that
they will use a lot of that cash to cash fund capital. But then of course it's
depleted as time goes on. What we attempted to do was to say, all right, like all
utilities we need to be making annual renewals and replacements. There was a
study that actually Brown and Caldwell did several years ago that basically
recommended that the Department carry about $4 million worth of cash reserves
to replace aging infrastructure, and so that top line...top block, the cash-funded
capital is really an attempt to kind of build up to that $4 million reserve. But
bottom line is the Debt Service is really the driver for all of this as you can see.
Okay. And this reflects it. And I wanted to show this graph because it's very
telling in terms of the level of debt that we are talking about, and I under...you
know in working with communities like Maui and with other communities in the
State, I understand there's a tremendous pressure to increase our debt load. We
have to look at things like debt capacity of the whole County though. We have to
look at things like how can we maintain our high ratings with the rating agencies.
You know, how does this amount of debt compare to the County as a whole? It's
probably a very significant part, and so all of those policies need to be taken into
consideration as we plan for the future. And I just want to remind, you know, the
audience that we're...the rate study is only recommending rates for one year, but
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we are looking at a multiyear forecast to say, you know, hey this is kind of where
we're headed, right. So this is not the picture that we're adopting or asking to be
adopted, but we are saying this is where we are headed and if there are policy
decisions that need to be made we need to be thinking about them now.
So in the end these, these are the level.. .levels of rate increases that we are seeing
if we assume the level of capital spending that we've shared with you, if we
assume the level of debt that needs to be sold to accommodate this level of
capital, if we assume that we're only going to, you know, cash fund between 1
and $4 million of that capital, these are the kinds of rate increases we are looking
at. So 4 percent for Fiscal Year '13, which starts July 1 of this year. It's a
relatively modest rate increase, you know, with inflation at about 2 going on
3 percent right now. In the ideal world... in the ideal utility world, you want to
see rate increases every year that are about inflation, but in a world where we're
trying to catch up on capital spending and in a world where there's some
uncertainty from a regulatory standpoint of what needs to get done, you know,
you're going to see higher than inflation rate increases. So I can imagine, you
know, in this kind of economy looking at double digit rate increases is not a
happy story, and so we've.. .we really do have to.. .we take that into account in
trying to design our rate, our rates to, you know, protect those that in some ways
need that extra consideration. And so we'll talk a little bit more later in the
presentation about that, but right now this is the level of rate increases foreseen.
To give you some perspective on, on those levels for Maui I've compiled for the
rest of the counties kind a historical look at what Kauai, Big Island, Honolulu, and
Maui have seen with regard to rate increases. You can see that for the most part
three out of the four counties are in pretty much lockstep. They've been
get...they've been having rate increases and pretty significant ones for the last
few years, and then they project similarly double digit rate increases, close to
doubt digit for the near term. So not a whole lot of difference. I can tell you that
the Big Island has traditionally had the highest rates in the State. They continue
to have the highest not by much anymore because they've had such, you know,
zero rate increases in the past and very low increases recently. Their CIP, their
CIP for comparison purposes is less than 10 million a year. Okay, that's a policy
choice that the Department of Water on the Big Island has made to keep rates as
low as possible and do the minimum with regard to CIP. So that is reflected there
in your...in the rate comparison.
So the second big part of our study focused on cost of service, and this, you know,
for a lot of utilities that have several different classes of customers is, is a pretty
big part of the rate study just because you've got different customers and, and
different usage characteristics. Here on Maui you have the general use category
which basically is, you know, most people, right, from residents to businesses to
hotels and restaurants. They're all in one category, there's not a whole lot of
differentiation in that class as it is...as it stands. The ag class of course has
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different characteristics, but by comparison there's not a whole lot of difference.
So we do a cost of service study but, you know, by all accounts it's not a huge
differentiator. What is a differentiator is in the second piece where it says costs
divided based on average water use, peak water use, and customers. This is
where we get into the issue of fixed costs versus variable costs which I understand
you've also heard from the Director and Deputy about. We are really trying to
identify which costs are variable, which costs are fixed, and try to increase the
revenue stability for the water utility, in other words trying to recoup some of
those fixed costs on a more consistent basis. And the fixed costs would be really
those associated with customer costs, reading the meters, putting the bills
together, collecting money off of those bills, and servicing the meters. Those
costs happen no matter whether a drop of water is sold, so we want to make sure
we recover those costs. There's also and it's kind of a fixed cost with regard to
standby service which is characterized by the peak water cost. You know some,
some classes of customers like residential for example only use peak water at, you
know, couple times a day, right, and yet we have to have all those facilities
standing by. And so we try to capture some measure of those peak water costs in
our standby, standby charge. Okay.
For the cost of service analysis again we're only focusing on one year, the budget
year that's coming up July 1S1 We've set a system peaking factor at 1.5, you
know, from an engineering standpoint this is based on the Department of Water
standards. And here is where I mentioned how we're allocating the costs for peak
service or extra capacity, we're putting two thirds of it into the consumption
charge or the volume charge, but we are putting a third of that into the monthly
service charge. And I want to just emphasize that this is really not a change in the
policy, we've been doing this for many years, but what is...what we'd like to
change is the fact that we'd like to get closer to that cost of service. On the next
slide we'll show you really what we mean there.
Our preliminary results of the cost of service analysis show that for a %-inch
meter we're only collecting 58 percent of the cost of service, and so that would
indicate that the existing charge of $9.25 should really be something closer on the
order of $16 a month. Okay that's a pretty big jump, right, and it's that $16 was
arrived at by putting all the costs associated to meter reading and billing and
customer service and a third of those peak-related, extra-capacity costs into that
charge. Okay. For comparison's sake I can tell you, again, this is not a change in
policy, we've, we've been doing this sort of analysis the same way for at least ten
years. And the last time we did this in July of 2007, those percentages were
closer to 40 and 50 percent, so we've been slowing ramping it up to get closer to
cost of service.
So now that we have sort of the results of where we are from a cost of service
standpoint, now we go to the rate design portion and we say okay, this is where
we are with our rates, we want to get them closer to cost of service. That's the
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equity portion of it. Even though we may not be there at cost of service we want
to get closer to cost of service. That reflects the fairness part of it, because we
don't want our customers to have any rate shock, you know, we don't want to go
from $9.25 in one month to $16 all at once, that's.. .to me that's not fair. Okay.
So we want to have some sort of gradual increase, but we also want the rates to
be.. .to reflect administrative ease and simplicity from the standpoint of not only
the Department implementing it but also from the standpoint of ratepayers and
customers understanding their bills. 'Cause we all know that people are really
paying attention to their utility bills and they're scrutinizing them and looking at
them. It's what we want them to do so let's make it as easy as possible for them
to understand the price signals that we're giving to them, to understand what
they're getting for their money.
So these, these are really some of the rate design considerations that we're going
to be thinking about. Okay. And you've heard a lot about conservation. I know
that there's been discussion in the Chambers about the need for more
conservation, so I don't think any of this is going to be new to you. But just to
emphasize, you know, there's no substitution for clean water. We... it's a limited
resource, especially, you know, maybe 30 or 40 years ago we wouldn't have said
it quite with the urgency that we say it today. But it is a limited resource and we
have many stakeholders vying for the rights to use that water, and that will only
increase as it goes along. And so we really have to figure out a way to most
effectively use that limited resource, right. But there are short-term and long-term
impacts that we have to balance, and the, and the most critical one right now that
all utilities, water utilities are facing is to the extent we ask our customers to
conserve water. This impacts our revenue stability. That impacts our ability to
maintain our system and to deliver, you know, reliable, clean, clean water, right.
And so how do we balance that? The good news is that at least in the long term it
should delay costly capital improvements. And again I'm from the Seattle area
and talking to folks at Seattle Public Utilities, I had lunch with the Director of
Tacoma Water the other day and she basically told me exactly the same thing that
their water consumption has dropped so much that, you know, supply that they
thought they were going to need in the next 10 years is being pushed out 20 and
even 30 years because, you know, people are conserving water. So that's the
good news, right, we're not going to have to go after that costly supply as early as
we thought, but it does present challenges in the short term.
So given all of this, we have come up with some rate design alternatives that are
of a conservation oriented nature that we wanted to present to you for your
consideration and to get feedback from you in terms of, you know, what you think
your constituents, what you think the Department should really focus on. The
first one is essentially the existing rate structure that we've got, and it's really...it
is a conservation oriented rate structure to the extent that you've got inclining
blocks. So in other words, water is more expensive as we go along. But
what.. .the part that's not really sending the strong conservation signal is that
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you've got residential families in the same category as, you know, the mom and
pop grocery down the street as the same category as, you know, the Roy's
Restaurants and all that, the same category as Wailea hotels. So you've got
everybody in the same category, and I think...and if you want to send a stronger
conservation signal, you really want to separate those two categories out, so that,
that's something that we're going to consider. The second rate structure is
something that has been adopted on Kauai and the Big Island where you have an
inverted rate structure by meter size. So a 5/8 inch meter, 1/4, 1 inch, 2 inch, they
all have inverted rates, but they all have different blocks of course because, you
know, a 2 inch meter can deliver obviously more water. So your blocks are set
based on the capacity of those meters. Okay. It's actually a very good rate
structure. We looked at that three years...four years ago when I was here. The
problem here is that we have right now most of the general use commercial
customers up in that last block, they're in the third block. If we put an inverted
rate block structure on them by meter size, what that essentially does is puts the
first and second block for those folks at a lower rate, so we're going to have a
pretty big drop in revenues. Okay. They are essentially.. .right now those general
use commercial customers are essentially at a uniform rate, so to put them on an
inverted rate block structure that's going to cause a lot of revenue upheaval. And
I know when we did this four years ago, we were faced with some pretty
significant make-up type of rates for, you know, the lower users and that wasn't
going to fly, so that's not the best rate structure. Let's see. I'm not going to go
through all of these because they're.. .1 know they're kind of lengthy, but the next
page you can.. .let's go to the next slide and talk about surcharges and water
district rates. Because, you know, this is something that other utilities on the
mainland for example where they've got high elevation districts, they basically go
to rates by pressure zone. So everybody's on a pressure zone rate, you know, so
this isn't.. .this is one alternative. It's something that we could be looking at also,
but there are also concerns relative to you've got to look at your operations for the
entire system. I know there are others that are a little more familiar with how
integrated this system works, but how would you...you know, it could really
impact the operations between systems. So you'd have to look at that carefully.
And then finally similar is the water district rates really by system, and I know we
looked at this on the Big Island several years ago. We actually looked at this on
Maui too, and what we found was when you talk about a cost per district, it's
operating costs and capital costs, right, it's not just operating costs which stay
pretty static year to year. But the capital cost piece, you know, fluctuates
depending on the needs of that system on a, you know, maybe five-year
incremental basis. So at the time that we did this on the Big Island, we saw that
some community's costs were really artificially high just because their capital,
capital needs were so great at the time that we were looking at this. And similarly
the economies of scale type of issue comes up with regard to if you've got a really
small system, they've got fixed capital costs like everybody else but you're only
spreading those costs over a really small number of consumers and gallons, so
it's, you know, it's just artificially high. You can imagine what the cost for Hana
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or Molokai would be, you know, if we did something like that. So these are, you
know, rate design options for consideration that we have looked at, and we
certainly would like your feedback on them.
So what we are doing right now, this is kind of how the thinking is going. Service
charge, as I mentioned, this is where we really are hoping for some increased
revenue stability. We want to try to get as close to the cost of service as we can
for the meter charge, so right now it's 9.25. We want to try over the next three or
four years to get up to that $16 threshold. Okay.
In terms of the water usage charge, this is what we're thinking. With regard to ag
use, we're thinking that we are just going to keep the rate structure exactly the
same and have no changes to that. For the general use class options, we're talking
about no change in the rate structure, we could leave it the way it is. We could
adopt a uniform rate, you know, for, for like those large commercial customers
that I mentioned. We could look at the rate blocks by meter size; however, as I
mentioned earlier, that was a kind of a difficult rate scenario just because it really
was going to drop revenues by quite a bit. We could look at surcharges. And
finally the one rate structure that I kind of skipped through just because I knew we
were going to talk about it a little more was the single-family class where we take
out the single-family users from the general usage class, and that would
essentially be most % inch meters. Separate that out, look at them as a new class
of customers, design rates around the usage patterns of the single-family
customer, and instead of a three block we'd go to a four block. So this is, this is
how, this is how we would do that. On the left-hand side, you see a customer
graph and on the right-hand side, it's the consumption graph, and we're basically
comparing sort of an existing and a proposed scenario. And the bottom line here
is what we'd like to do is take out the % inch meters and say for those % inch
meters customers and the consumption in the % inch meters, we want to have no
more than 10 percent of consumption in that last block. We want to have no more
than.. .that represents about 5 percent of the 5/8 inches customers would be in that
fourth block, and of course that block would be a pretty significant rate, right.
This is all about conservation, we want to send a message to those folks that you
are in the fourth block, it's going to be one of the higher blocks. And just to
backtrack a bit, the way we set these blocks in terms of first, second, third block
right now, is the first block is what you might call a lifeline block, 5,000 gallons
per month. So we try to keep that block just right below the cost of service.
Okay. The second block is more of a cost of service block, 'cause that kind of
captures most of the average use. We've got about six.. .the average use on Maui
is about 16,000 gallons a month for %s. In the third block which is the top.. .the
current top block, we'd like to kind of see that be, you know, maybe one and a
half times cost of service or something like that, whatever it's going to need to be
to capture the revenue we need. But that's essentially our philosophy going
forward when we set these blocks. So when we go to the four block rate, again,
we want to see less than 10 percent of consumption in that fourth block which
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represents about 5 percent of customers in the fourth block, and that block, you
know, might be maybe twice the cost of service or something like that. We want
to be very conservative with that fourth block, because that's the block where we
expect to see the most conservation, right. We expect that price signal to hit some
folks and go okay, you know, say uncle, whatever, they're going to reduce their
consumption which is good, but we want to make sure we're not putting a lot of
revenue in jeopardy in that block as well. So I would say, you know, ten years
ago when we were doing stuff like this we would probably be comfortable putting
15 percent of our consumption in the fourth block, but I'm not quite as
comfortable doing that now. It seems like an awful lot to risk in this kind of
climate when people are really conserving without us asking them to conserve
almost just because of the economy. Okay.
To give you a sense of where we are on, you know, what all this rate design might
end of up with, I thought it would be helpful to see where we are relative to the
other counties, and you can see with Kauai and Honolulu and Big Island they're,
you know, we're.. .Maui is still below the average from a service charge basis and
even from a total bill basis. Even with a 4 percent rate increase on that very last
line, you know, what the rates could go to reflecting that 4 percent, the total bill
will still be below the average. Okay. And some things to point out, on the Big
Island and in Kauai they do have a separate power charge, and in fact the Big
Island's charge is pretty significant. I think it might be up to $2 per 1,000 gallons.
So on top of those rates that you see for each block, they add an additional power
charge to all users including ag, and I know for Maui that's been the.. .kind of the
hurtle that we're trying.. .that we had talked about in the past trying to get that
power charge onto ag in addition to their rate block. And they're, they're so low
at this point that we really weren't able to get that through, but it's just for
comparison's sake. The Big Island's got it. Kauai has it, it's by no means as big,
they don't have as high of a power cost expenses there on Kauai. Honolulu does
have a clause for power, additional power costs, but they just have not really been
implementing it as, as needed. So anyway, that's sort of where we are on an
average basis against the other counties.
So we're just about to wrap up here. These are sort of...these are the questions
that I guess I'd like to get feedback from you all is should we increase the service
charge, you know, to reflect cost of service over this three- or four-year period or
should we do it faster or should we do it slower? You know this is all sort of in
the name of revenue stability. Should we implement a single-family rate class?
Should we separate out those single-family customers from the general use class
and design rates for those specific customers? Should we maintain the current ag
rate as is? And should we maintain the general use rate structure as is? So those
are the four key things that I'm, you know, the Department are looking for your
input on.
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As far as steps going forward, we anticipate that by the end of the month the
Department will be giving rates to the Mayor, and then next month he will
transmit the proposed rates with the budget to you all. In April and May, you'll
have your Council deliberation. Then by June, there will be...or May or June,
you know, there'll be some public hearings possibly on the rates and the rest of
the budget, and then new rates go into effect. And as I mentioned earlier, our
report will be ready, the final report that wraps everything up will be ready in
August. But a draft will be ready as early as probably end of March, early
June.. .early April. All right.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Is that it, Ann?
MS. HAJNOSZ: Yep.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you very much, Aim. That was a very thorough
report. I will ask to put the meeting in recess for a few minutes so that we can
rearrange the Chamber. And, Ann, if you would join Mr. Taylor here at the table,
because I know questions will be asked of you as well as Mr. Taylor. So the
Water Resources Committee will stand in recess. . . . (gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

9:49 a.m.
9:50 a.m.

CHAIR VICTORINO: . . . (gavel). . . The Water Resources Committee meeting for
February 14, 2012 will reconvene. At this time, I'd like to recognize the presence
of Vice-Chair and the Vice-Chair of the Council, Mr. Joseph Pontanilla.
CHAIR PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Okay. As I said earlier, we would allow public
testimony at this time. Hopefully this presentation had cleared some of the
questions they may have been bringing forward; however, we will now open
public testimony. And anyone in the gallery who would wish to testify because
you might have come late, please sign up and we will recognize you. First
testifier is Joseph Hommel and he I guess testifying on his behalf as an individual.
I apologize.
..BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY ..
MR. HOMMEL: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. My name's Joe Hommel, I'm a water
consumer here. My wife and I own a business here as well, Maui Office
Machines and Furnishings. Neither we as residential users or as commercial users
are, are large consumers, but I, I came to this meeting because I was interested in
what was reported in The Maui News a couple of weeks ago when you first
deliberated on the issue being an enforcement-oriented approach to obtaining
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water conservation versus rate design. And I thought that the rate design track
would be, that was really promoted by your very astute Director of the Water
Department, was by far the better approach. I wanted to tell a little, little story,
first another story. When I was going to college and, and working, I used to go to
my boss every year at Christmas and ask him if we were going to get a bonus that
year, and of course he always said sure, whatever you think you can afford, and I
think that, that has to be kind of the general approach in water rates. You know if
you want to grow...have a tropical landscape in Maui Meadows, go ahead,
whatever you think you can afford, and I think that, that's the kind of information
that your water rate should convey. But I...my past, I was councilor to the
Governor of the State of Washington previously back in the '80s and in '90s.
Also worked as a policy advisor with the Washington Utilities and Transportation
Commission, essentially the PUC for the Washington State, and I was also a
commissioner with the Thurston County public utility district, a water district in,
in the capital of Washington State and we had several thousand water customers.
The.. .what I dealt with in the Northwest was the development of the WPPSS
project where they...the Northwest intended to build six nuclear power plants.
They did this because we were forecasting cascading brownouts and blackouts
from the '80s to the 1990s where they thought demand was going to just swamp
everything and, and we had to build all these nuclear plants. And, you know, the
story is well told there. The WPPSS went essentially bankrupt. It caused the
largest public bond default in the construction of these plants. Ultimately they
were only able to build one plant, so what we did is we really focused on electric
consumption rate design. And we came up with innovative inverted block rates,
and customers reacted to them. Instead of conserving...or consuming more
power they chose to insulate their homes, and industrial sector chose to buy new
electric motors and more efficient refrigeration equipment and combustion
controllers and all kinds of things. So essentially people voted with their wallets
to conserve rather than to face these rapidly escalating power bills, and I think
you're going to see exactly that kind of reaction here. And I'd really encourage
you to go with the rate design proposals that are going to most encourage
conservation as opposed to an enforcement based approach. I think your money
and your time is going to be well spent toward the inverted rate design, the
conservation rate design proposals. And thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Joe. Questions for the testifier? And, Joe, that was
my intent to bringing the both kind of simultaneous back to back so that people
could see the real difference and what it -MR. HOMMEL: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --meant to them. So thank you for being here and testifying.
MR. HOMMEL: I appreciate that.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: The next testifier will be Rosemary Robbins, and she will be
followed by Richard Pohle. And Rosemary is with the Upcountry Oversight and
Advisory Committee.
MS. ROBBINS: And a concerned citizen. Good morning, everybody. Happy
Valentine's Day. I listened carefully, I certainly learned some stuff. It put me a
little at peace, but still have some questions coming up on here. On the
paperwork that we got identifying what was going to be handled today, that
single-family customer class really got to me. What we have just heard as being
identified about revenue stability, outlook, and language in this, definitely a
language onto itself, and the majority of people are not speaking that language
To have a single family which was the sole definition in the material we got, to
think that we could consider a single family, senior, number of Hawaii percentage
wise has the largest percentage of seniors in the United States. To have a, an
elderly person on a limited income, one thing. Another thing about some of
the...I don't know, we hear that called mega mansions, to lump that together
needs to be modified, and I was pleased to see there was some modification in this
but I still think we need to watch that. And the methodology on Page 1 of the
material that we got in here, it talks about data availability when people are
making their plans, and we need to make sure that we understand that the EPA,
the Boyle Engineering people from '04 that the County hired to deal with
Upcountry water contamination said that our records were "spotty", quoting them.
Executive summaries and stuff that has been done by the State and by the Fed
also saying incomplete data, so we need to somehow get that data accuracy as the
horse driving the cart before we take that cart anywhere in a hurry. Over on Page
2 in the materials that we got, we need to remember that the Safe Drinking Water
Revolving Fund, which is Federal money that comes to the State to be distributed
to applicants within the State of Hawaii to use this Federal money for
development on water issues, has said that we're no longer going to make that
money available until there is some modifications on this. And in fact if you
don't use the money, we, the Fed, are going to take it back. It's kind of the same
thing that's.. .we're hearing right now in the Career Path for Education. We don't
have a good reputation for planning well and using timely the resources that we
go after. We need to get that into place. So when we talk about the...over further
pages on here, it keeps talking about the fact that we don't have good records.
And I want to just make sure that everybody understands that we've got source
water assessment--what the heck kind of water do we or don't we have--all
written out. I spent a lot of midnight oil on this last night and it's really scary.
And included in this material is the stuff for example on the H'poko Wells, five
pages designated according to the table of contents for that, but four of them are
missing.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Robinson [sic], can you complete your testimony, please?
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MS. ROBBINS: Two pieces that you've heard from me that I'm conveying from others
over the years, we're talking about water, we're talking about quantity which was
definitely the angle that was presented this morning and has been presented
before, quality has to come in on that. And the other idea of making sure that
people.. .look who's here to hear this presentation this morning, maybe, maybe
not people are taking copious notes at home, but we've got to do something other
than talk just about money. This is.. .friendly as that was put across today, I'm
putting across that we're talking about people.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you -MS. ROBBINS: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Ms. Robbins. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you very much for being here.
MS. ROBBINS: Welcome.
CHAIR VICTORINO: The next testifier is Richard Pohle and he represents the UMLA,
the Upcountry Meter List Association. He is the founder. Good morning,
Mr. Pohle.
MR. POHLE: Good morning and happy, merry Valentine's Day.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
MR. POHLE: I am...my name is Richard Pohle. I am a protea farmer on Crater Road.
I'm on the meter list, the Upcountry meter list, and I am founder of the only
represent.. .the only organization that represents the users on the list that have
been unable to obtain meters for 15 years, some of them. For the purposes of this
meeting I hold a PhD in physics. Now I have a long history with SAIC. During
Star Wars, SAIC converted government policy of the Soviet threat and the Space
Based Laser program that converted it to requirements and then asked Lockheed
Missiles and Space Company to build.. .design a system that satisfied that threat,
that could answer that threat. In the LIDAR, in the 1990s, there was.. .we built a
LIDAR system at Haleakala, and the SAIC defined the requirements on the
LIDAR system and showed what it could do if it was up to snuff SAIC is a big
company. I have great respect for them and I offer no criticism to the
presentation, because I know you have to work within your Statement of Work,
your state SOS. SAIC converts policy to overall system requirements but they
never set policy. Policy is set by this Council and by the politicians and that's
important to note. Now the SOS I did not think addressed the various
constituencies in Maui adequately. For example, there's no mention of the
differences between Upcountry where we have drought but where we have
adequate water if we drilled wells and our grass doesn't die, and down country
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where the aquifers are over pumped, and East Maui which has plenty of rain.
There's no message, mention of drought and different rate structures that might
apply when the Mayor declared a drought. There's no mention of the Upcountry
meter list and how taking that out might affect the, our rate structure. There is a
statement made that water sales are static. As far as Upcountry goes, water sales
are static because County policy prevents meter issuances and therefore there are
no new building going on. How.. .there's no mention of the option of letting
users who have the money pay for their meters. Lots of them would be happy to
do so. In fact there seems to be a worry that rich people will get away with
wasting water because they're rich and they don't have to conserve. As the...one
of the testifiers said, that's not the case. Now on the 16 th of August Director
Taylor, who I consider quite competent and I can see why you have assistants,
asked this Council for policy questions, and they're here, I could read them but I
don't have time. But to this date I've seen no response as far as policy goes, and
you need to have policy to set rate structures. And I invite the, my colleague who
presented today to visit my website which has been going for three years. Just
take the last year and you'll see a rate structure that I've proposed, and as far as I
know has not received any publicity. Umla.ws is the website. Thank you very
much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Pohle. And I do read it very often, so I can see
where my status has moved in which direction with you. Thank you, Mr. Pohle.
MR. POHLE: I do have to request for this meeting only -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
MR. POHLE: --that you call me Dr. Pohle because -CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. POHLE: --it's important.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. POHLE: But outside this arena you can call me Richard if you choose.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, Dr. Pohle, not a problem. Questions for Dr. Pohle?
Seeing none, thank you, sir, for your testimony. Is there anyone else who desires
to testify? Please come forward and you can fill out the form afterwards. Seeing
no mad rush to the podium, with no objections, Members, I'd like to close public
testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
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. ..END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY ..
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. At.. .okay, I will give you your choice. We're at
10:10 right now. Would you like to take a ten minute break and then we can go
full tilt? I don't know how long the full tilt will go. Or would you like to just
continue on 'til 10:30, 10:45 and take a break at that point? What is your
pleasure, Members?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Take a break.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Take a break? Okay. Why don't we take a break 'til 10:20, and
then please be back on time, Members, 'cause we are not... 'cause we have like
bare quorum today. And so I would like to get started at 10:20 and Mr. Taylor
and Ann will.. .Ms. Ann Hajnosz will be giving us a presentation and your
questions could be answered. This meeting for the Water Resources Committee
is in recess. . . . (gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:07 a.m.
10:19 a.m.

ITEM NO. 12: DEVELOPMENT OF FISCAL YEAR 2013 WATER RATE
PROPOSAL (CC 12-22)
CHAIR VICTORINO:
. . . (gavel). . .
The Water Resources Committee for
February 14, 2012 will reconvene. At this time I would like to start by saying
excellent presentation. I thought you guys have done a very thorough job in
bringing forward the information, and I think this is very important so that the
public understands the difference between the subject matter of enforcing
conservation and rate-structured conservation. And I think that's very, very
important, and I think the day has come that we need to have this open discussion.
The day has come that, you know, we talked about this 10, 12 years ago, Ann, and
in that time we thought it was very important but the political wherewithal was
not there, I believe it is now. So that's why I'm very happy to have you here, and,
you know, Dave, thank you very much for getting this together. I think this is
very important, and this will really thrust us into our budget session which will be
coming up in about a month and a half or two months from now, yeah. So I'll
open up the floor, I'll let the Members ask first, and I'll start with the most
important guy beyond myself, the Budget and Finance Chair, who's very
interested in asking you some questions. Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: You're wrong.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, I wrong. Okay sorry, yeah, Joe.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No, I, I... what was interesting is in regards to the way
we bill our customers, and one of the.. .well one of the chart that I had jotted some
note is the power consumption by the County of Maui. You know right now
there's no... everybody pays the same; in other words, if the cost for Central is X
amount of dollars then it's probably higher Upcountry. You know we blend the
cost and everybody pays the same. Have anything been looked at it as far as by
districts in regards to providing water to those areas?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Segregating the power.
MR. TAYLOR: Thank, thank you, Mr. Pontanilla, for that issue. We have had some
discussions in this Committee about this over the past year, and it seems that the
feedback from this Committee was that, that was not something that the
Committee was really pushing for us to pursue. So in the contract...in this
particular contract that Ann was working on, we did not ask them to pursue that,
to look at that, because that is something that the Council didn't seem to have
much interest in. and I think the reason is...and I have updated numbers that
weren't in the presentation. To give you a sense of the total cost for the different
areas, the average is about $4.22 per 1,000 gallons Countywide, so 4.22. Central
is about 3.77, Upcountry $4.90, West Maui $3.71, East Maui/Hana $16.83, and
Molokai $8.63. Again the average was 4.22.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: What's the Hana, Hana figure again?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Sixteen.
MR. TAYLOR: Sixteen dollars eighty-three cents. Now that's because Hana's very
small, we have fixed costs such as staffing, there's not very many customers. So
Molokai and Hana are pretty small, but you can see if we went to a district.. .if we
included them, their rates would skyrocket. If we just looked at Central and
Upcountry, we look at this roughly 3.75 versus 4.90 difference, so you can see
Upcountry if we put either electrical or something by district, you could.. .you
would obviously see that the Upcountry rates would clearly go up and the down
country rates would go down a little bit. So it's pretty simple to see from the 3.75
down country versus the 4.90 Upcountry who's subsidizing who. So when we
talked about this a little earlier at a previous meeting, there just didn't seem to be
a wish of this body to move toward those district rates. That is something we can
do, obviously it's possible. I think you can see who's going to be paying more
and who's going to be...have to eat that extra cost.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. And the other thing that caught my ear was
the cost of service should have been like $16 going forward, and here we are
talking about in three years time that we should cover the $16. But in between
time, you know, as we construct.. .provide more infrastructure, hopefully all those
were included in, you know, attaining the $16 in three years. Has it?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor or Ann, whoever would like to answer?
MS. HASNOSZ: Well, that $16 is certainly a Fiscal Year 2013 projection, so yeah, I
mean as we get, you know, to 14, 15, 16, those costs could effectively increase.
We didn't...you know the only thing we could put on there is maybe inflation
costs and just kind of see what they would be, but we're talking...we're trying to
keep it in round numbers and keep it more from an order of magnitude standpoint
that you're at 9.25 right now, you need to move closer to 16. You know whether
that be in three years, four years, five years, you really just want to see that
movement to sort of try to balance your revenues and have more in the fixed cost
category.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I guess it's going to be the will of this body to really
scrutinize the rates, because if we're targeting a certain number then, you know,
it's going to be nine of us deciding that and how much can the consumer stand,
yeah. So...
MS. HAJNOSZ: Right. And I, and I think, you know, what you're going to see as we
put these rates, you know, into a little final format, you will see bill impacts, and
the bill impacts for the lower users on a percentage basis are going to seem very
high, right. So if you go from 9.25 to $11, you know, on a dollar basis maybe it's
not that much but on a percentage basis, right, for the lower users you're going to
see really high percentages, that's going to be kind of scary to some people. And
it will be higher than the water system rate increase because that's only 4 percent.
You know and so that's what I think we're trying to prepare you all for to see
those things and to understand if we do move to more fixed charges on the service
charge, that's going to be the impact on the.. .especially on the low users.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: One last question.. .oh, go ahead.
MR. TAYLOR: If! could add. Because we've been talking so much about conservation,
to tie this conservation issue into the cost of service/fixed cost issue is important.
Unless we make up this $16 in the fixed costs, we really can't have conservation,
we don't want to have conservation, we'll go bankrupt. So basically I think that's
where the two link is that unless we can cover our fixed costs with our fixed
revenue, how can we even through education or by forcing people or any other
way, how can we really ask people to conserve when we live in fear of them
conserving because we can't cover our fixed costs? So I think the cost of service
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and the conservation issues are entwined and they have to be looked at as one, as
one thing.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No, I understand that. You know to provide the service,
you know, we gotta meet that cost, and through that how do we get that cost or
how do we get that revenue is by billing the customers for that cost of that
service. So but sometimes, you know, when people are on fixed income like that
one testifier testified, it's going to be hard. And when I look at single family.. .1
don't know how this thing was broken down, you know, single-family residence
or, you know, you have senior homes that are also single families. How do we
support, you know, those type of entities.. .not entities but residents?
MR. TAYLOR: Member Pontanilla, I think just in general we talked last week about--or
two weeks ago during the conservation bill discussion--about how we might deal
with that outside of rate structures, you know, by some sort of grant program or
something to help people who can't pay their utility bills. I think if we, you
know, if we take 100 people and 2 can't afford to pay their bill, to lower the rate
to where those 2 people can afford it, basically the other 98 are, could afford it but
we're not charging them, and essentially we're just going to have a system that
doesn't serve anybody. So I think somehow we need to look at what it takes to
serve everyone and find a way to help the people that just can't afford it. Not
lower the rates to where the, you know, the, the, the person most least able to pay
can afford it, because there is no way to have a workable system under those
financial constraints. So I think this is a tough issue. I don't know.. .1 think a sort
of lifeline rate with perhaps some sort of funding to nonprofits to help the people
who slip through the cracks. That's probably a better way to manage the effort
than to try to just keep rates low and have the system, you know, collapse
basically.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And I agree with you in regards to probably some type
of grant to those individuals. But again, you know, it's going to be us John Q.
Public through tax revenues to provide that grant, so people just gotta understand
that there are people out there that might be unable to pay their water bills and
that this County, you know, you looking at how we can truly support, you know,
those that cannot, going have to be through real property tax revenues. Thank
you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And if I'm not mistaken, Mr. Taylor, I did read, you
know, in our, in your...or
. I should say, Ann, your presentation, you had some
mention of lifeline which if you would explain again so that the Members as well
as the public understand what the lifeline program does in that respect, please,
Ann.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Sure. And I call it a lifeline just really because that's sort of a level that
most folks will recognize as 5,000 gallons a month or less. You know, it's really
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usually for basic, you know, health and safety, that sort of thing. But when
we... and so when we designed the rates, we do try to recognize that, you know,
especially for those low-income folks or low users, we're going to take a little bit
of a discount from the cost of service for that, for that first block. We try to keep
it below, but that's pretty much it in terms of, you know, any kind of discount.
Obviously that discount needs to made up in the other blocks, either in the second
block or the third block, which it is, but that's pretty much the extent of the
program. I think, you know, for other utilities, you've probably heard that, you
know, if there's an electric utility in the same jurisdiction that might have a
lifeline, a true lifeline program where they have discounts for folks that, you
know, you might be able to piggyback onto their system, get those folks qualified
in the same manner the electric utility does it, and then have some kind of, you
know, a program that way. But of course, you know, as Chair Pontanilla pointed
out, that money is going to be coming from other people, right, from everybody
else, so it really does come down to a policy decision, you know, by the County
Council. But I think more importantly what really we're trying to push here and
we.. .I guess I mean folks that are in the business of setting rates is that
stakeholders really need to know the true picture of what it costs to provide any
kind of utility service, be it water, wastewater, solid waste or electric. And part of
that realization is that we have not been charging for depreciation for, you know,
the aging of our systems year after year. We just have not been charging for that,
people need to understand that, and I don't think anybody with a house could not
understand that if you have to replace a roof, you don't just all of a sudden pull
out $20,000 in one year and replace a roof, you have to save for that over time.
So if anything, the policies that we want to consider, the financial policies might
be something like instituting a capital reserve fund, instituting a rate stabilization
fund, so we can accumulate those funds over time and not have sort of a rate
shock kind of, you know, forecast.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And that's what I wanted Mr. Pontanilla to see that
lifeline with programs that use from other utilities and you're aware of, so
something that maybe we can also consider in budget session. But you had one
more question, Mr. -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And, you know, I agree about the lifeline, because I
come from another utility before, yeah, and we did have lifeline services. The
question that I had, you know, I know you do studies for various counties
throughout the nation. You know as far as providing water to different counties,
have the public utilities ever be in the picture in regards to... for us, you know,
they, they don't enter the picture, so we set our own rates and, you know, we do
have public hearings here in this Chamber. But different utilities throughout the
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nation that provide water, do you know if they have.. .they report to some public
utility?
Well, yeah, certainly if they...I think typically if they are
MS. HAJNOSZ:
investor-owned utility like HECO, they have to go.. .or MECO, they have to go to
the Public Utility Commission. And so there are similarly, you know,
investor-owned water utilities and wastewater utilities that have to report to a
public utility commission, but for the most part if they're public, they don't.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: They don't, okay.
MS. HAJNOSZ: I think the one exception is Alaska, I think all utilities public or non
have to go through the Alaska Public Utilities Commission.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. You're welcome, Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair. On your chart on Page 8 and I can't
tell the exact numbers, but it looks like in Fiscal Year '10, the rates covered all the
expenses. In Fiscal Year '11, the expenses were about 8 percent over the
revenues, and then Fiscal Year '12, it spikes up to a.. .well it looks like about a 26
percent excess of cost over revenues.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: But in Fiscal Year '13, we're only implementing a
4 percent -MS. HAJNOSZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --rate hike. Is the cash-funded capital coming from
outside sources or is it coming from accumulated cash?
MS. HAJNOSZ: It's the latter, it's from Carryover/Savings.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Yeah. And that pretty much for Fiscal Year '12, okay, it was a little
difficult to represent this, for Fiscal Year '12 we assumed cash-funded capital
going to come over from the Carryover/Savings and you're going to spend it all in
'12. We know that's probably not entirely true, there probably will be some
carryover into '13, so that's why the '13 number is only 4 percent. 'Cause we
have about I think a little over 7 million, 71/2 million for Carryover/Savings in '13
as well.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah. So you're basically not having to increase it
because the cash is coming from previous -MS. HAJNOSZ: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: -MS. HAJNOSZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Then the other question I had was on Page 9. The
GO Bond estimate for Fiscal Year '14 is. ..looks like it's about 38 million.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: And the question there is what is the portion...and you
may not have this number, but I'm wondering what the portion is of the total GO
Bond for Maui County? Because you had mentioned that...
MS. HAJNOSZ: Okay, yeah. I don't know what the total is. All I am.. .I'm going kind
of on recollection that the total County was probably selling around this much
maybe, 30, 40 million, and probably you guys can correct me if I'm wrong, I
don't know. My sense was.. .and that's sort of the alarming thing about this that,
you know, when we look at the capital program just for the Water Department,
you know, that amount could be as much as the whole County for bonds. And
this is not.. .I can tell you on Kauai, they did exactly that thing. They sold about
60 million for the County and they sold another 60 just for the Water Department.
This was probably two years ago. So that's sort of the order of magnitude that
we're talking about here, it's very significant, and that's what you all are going to
have to decide, you know, in terms of how does that impact the debt capacity of
the County, how does that impact, you know, your ratings, that sort of thing.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Right. Mr. Chairman, if we can have the Budget
Director give us that estimate at some other time, but I don't need to have that
now, but I'd like to know what that, the ratio is to get the total.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, I have the Budget Director in the audience. I'm not sure if
he's prepared. Mr. Baz, are you prepared to answer that question?
MR. BAZ (From The Audience): . . . (inaudible). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Well while you.. .just go get ready and when you come
down we'll call upon you, how's that sound? And I'll move on to Mr. Hokama, if
I may.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I got one more -CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh. . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --question if you don't mind. On the cost of service
analysis on Page 13, what is the basis for the split of 67 percent to 33 percent for
the extra capacity on consumption versus monthly service charge?
MS. HAJNOSZ: Yeah, that has been kind of a long standing assumption that we've had,
and it actually came from I think previous directors where they were really
concerned about covering the fixed costs. And so it was just their attempt at
saying hey, let's cover some of it and doing a two-thirds, one-third split, and
that's pretty much the basis.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So there's no, there's no rational basis for it? Or is it
just -MS. HAJNOSZ: No, it...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: --historical?
MS. HAJNOSZ: It's mostly historical, but I think it is based on the fact that, you know,
in some ways we could even say.. .1 would almost argue going the other way,
going two-thirds, make it, you know, fixed versus one third on the consumption
side. Because that amount of peaking and extra capacity that you have to
engineer into your systems is pretty significant, right. But it all has to.. .it all
comes down to and I think every utility is going to do this differently depending
on the makeup of their customers. You know we're in a system that's
predominantly residential, okay, and so those peaking expenses, you know, they
adhere to the residential, but you do have commercial out there. We just don't
have the best read on exactly how those contributions.. .peaking contributions are
taking place. From the data we've seen there's not a whole lot of difference. You
know we know that there could be a little bit more peaking on residential than on
commercial, because residentials just have two peaks, right, morning and evening
versus, you know, maybe even a hotel. They might share those kinds of peaks but
they could be a little more even. So it depends on the nature of your customers,
your customer makeup in terms of how you make those split.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You're welcome. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chair. If I need to make some difficult
decisions in the near future, Chairman...gee, I don't know where to start. You
know for me, Director, you know, one of the components of your presentation is
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conservation, and you show zero growth sales for the next four years. Do we
have a sense of more than just Departmental numbers? I mean is there some kind
of trend that we need to be aware of that we're not being told about? And I, and I
bring it up because you talk conservation and maybe.. .which is interesting, 'cause
even like the electrical utility since people have bought solar power panels now
they telling they don't have enough money because people not buying power
because they using solar power panels. So we're talking about conservation of
water now and no sales and just impacts on revenues, and yet I see cases and
cases of people dragging out bottled water from Longs Drugs, Costco, you name
it. You know, they're buying expensive water, very expensive water. So is there
just a redirection of who is providing the water and at.. .and the cost of it or is it
really the system itself?
MR. TAYLOR: Unfortunately we don't have the data to answer that. We really have no
way to know how much bottled water is being sold, who's buying it, comparing it
to their household use and their past household use. What we do track is we track
our customers and the ups and downs. What we know is as the economy has
gotten worse, people seem to be cutting back a little probably, because they
can't...they want to pay a little less water bill. We certainly track the ups and
downs of overall demand. We can look at certain customer classes, and as you've
heard during the presentation, we're projecting it to be flat basically based on the
last few years of history and projecting forward. But as far as how folks are
redirecting their discretionary income, we really have no data and I wouldn't even
venture to guess on that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But would you be able to tell us this morning that it
does impact what is happening to your Department?
MR. TAYLOR: Well obviously because of the issue you've heard today about fixed cost
versus variable costs and our inability to recover fixed costs, people using less
water really hurts our bottom line. And conservation under the current rate
structure, just like HECO, I mean it's really exactly the same issue that HECO's
having is if people are conserving their use and we can't cover our fixed costs,
you know, we have to make adjustments. So I think the HECO example that's
been in the paper the last couple of weeks is exactly analogous to the situation
that we're in.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I can appreciate your predicament, Director. So
let me then now then tie into one of my more favorite areas. You have a
interesting number for your capital expenditures for the next four years,
$40.6 million. And I'm assuming that does not include your debt service yet, is
that correct?
MS. HAJNOSZ: . . . (inaudible). . .
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Page 6.
CHAIR VICTORINO: If you would speak into the mic, Ann, please, yeah. Okay,
please.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Yeah. So those...that is the annual capital expenditure where it says
capital expenditures average per year, escalated. That's the average for each one
of those years in those two time periods. How we fund that is through
cash-funded capital which is the next line, that's an annual number, plus bonds,
new bonds, plus any State revolving fund plus any water system development fee
revenues. But for the most part it's bonds, and I think there's a graph on Page 9
that shows the debt issuances, GO Bonds and SRF, that's predominantly what
we've got funding the capital program. Little bit of cash funded, little bit of water
system development fee but predominantly debt.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah. You know what help this Committee or
Mr. Pontanilla's Budget Committee down the road is, you know, we look at this
round numbers, yeah. What I'm interested in is how many projects of the request
that was made to Council that was funded actually got moving forward toward
construction and completion? And what monies if anything lapsed or was not
encumbered? Because I think some of that historic is going to make us have an
understanding of the ability to perform, so I can then make a better adjustment on
what is going to be requested in the future. You know we keep hearing this
morning, the presentation, this is for this year's budget, and yet we're giving eight
year projections, eight year forecasts, and to make us thinking of a long range big
picture mentality, but yet we are told this is only for this year. You know it would
help the Committee to know that if this is the Department's planned direction to
go during this Administration, so can understand next year you're going to come
in with the next component of this study. Because for me I have a hard time with
being asked for a 40 percent increase this year and to look at a 10.4, knowing you
talk about Carryover/Savings and why I wouldn't look at a different way of
reducing the 10.4 and 10.1 in the next two year proceeding years to make
appropriate adjustments. Still give you the amount to recapture for your costs but
balance it off so that I can then maybe look at maybe 3...7V2 percent for three
years instead of a 4 and 10 and 10.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ann.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Yeah, I understand what you're saying. I think what we're trying to
show you is sort of...we can always levelize these things to some degree, but
what we really wanted to show you was if this is what your CIP looks like, if this
is what your revenue projection looks like, and you agree with all the
assumptions, this is what is needed without sort of making some of those, you
know, tweaks in terms of okay, we didn't assume any Carryover/Savings for
Fiscal Year '14 and '15. Okay. So of course if there are Carryover/Savings in
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'14, that rate increase will go down. Of course if it continues to be a dry year and
revenues come up this year and you've got some more Carryover/Savings, that
rate increase could go down. And also if...to the degree not all the capital is
accomplished, so there are lots of things. But I guess in some ways I'd prefer to
give you the worst case scenario to say this is sort of the bookend, the one bad
bookend versus the good side, you know. I don't want to paint it too rosy
especially when it comes to money here.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, I'd rather have it straight between the eyes
personally. But you can see that I'm asking for some historical to help justify the
current, you know, recommendations or proposals for me to consider and then
also to make those adjustments on how much I'm willing to adjust to recapture
a.. .maybe even faster the actual cost of service. You know I think it's fair we tell
the people what is actually being costing the County to perform, you know, and
let's not disillusion anybody by saying it's $9.25 when it's $16. I think it's our
job to tell the people it costing you 16 and we're going to need to find ways to
make up that 5.. .you know, $6-something if that's what our, you know, new
policy is going to continue to be. Or we're going to make you pay $16 so that the
County breaks even, and what it costs to perform is what the cost you paying in
your taxes. But I think it's something that we need to.. .you know for me right
now I'm having a hard time finding where I'm going to ask somebody to
subsidize the differences for somebody else, you know, because the main group
we ask to make up that subsidy is right now for me bleeding a little bit too much.
So I'm not really keen to ask them to make up the subsidy at this point in time.
So I'm looking at better cost of service rate recommendations from you folks in
this area. But if you can also help us understand, you know, we talk about the two
key categories, ag and general use. Maybe if we have a better sense of some
numbers on what is the actual ag cost, what is the actual subsidy? Since we're
working on real property taxation also, this might be a good time to.. .us make
those connections of the various dots and to see whether on our General Plan
we're really going to agree to the population projection percentages since we now
know water may be the eight ball that doesn't make it move forward. I thank you,
Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. You bring up some very interesting
dynamics that we have to be looking at. But before I go on to Ms. Cochran, if I
may, Ms. Cochran, I'd like to get Mr. Baz to chime in on the question that was
asked by Mr. Pontanilla. Is that all right with you?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sure. Yeah, no problem.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And good morning, everybody. I think Member
White had a question about --31-
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, Member White.
MR. BAZ: --the bond total... authorized bond request that we put forward. For
Fiscal Year '12, we are currently with proposed amendments that we sent down
including the fire Waikapu warehouse and the 100 acre Waikapu that we just sent
down, about $28 million in bond authorization and then another 5 1/2 million
dollars in bond lapses.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So the total.. .so with the water total, that would kick it
up to roughly 70 million?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Depending on the projection, yes, the...and what the current Fiscal Year '13
capital projects. The Mayor is currently reviewing those right now so we
haven't...don't have a number yet as far as what we're going to be proposing for
bond fund...bond funded projects for Fiscal Year '13.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So what is a comfortable bond limit?
MR. BAZ: That's something that we'll be developing along with Council as a policy
setting forth.. .we heard presentations from the bond.. .our bond counsel and our
financial advisor earlier this year or I guess last year regarding, you know, the
level of debt service and the possibility of increasing that level and the possible
impacts of that. And that's something that needs to be discussed in Budget and
Finance.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, go ahead, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Just a note, also since we're talking about debt, the SRF for Water
Department as it's currently authorized is over $17 million as well, so, yeah, just
to include that as part of your items of consideration.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you for that information. Any other questions for Mr. Baz
real quickly?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: If not, I will let him go. Okay, go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Real quick. You know I'm happy you brought up the
safe drinking water -MR. BAZ: The clean drinking water.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --for these or Clean Drinking Water Act which is the
Feds.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Safe, oh, okay.
MR. BAZ: I'm sorry, yeah, safe. Yeah. I get it confused which one it is.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Safe, clean. . . (inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well hopefully it's safe and clean.
MR. BAZ: Okay. Safe and clean, we want them both safe and clean.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So those percentages that we get for borrowing from
those funds is equal to or even better than USDA utility funds we can get at
2 percent more or less?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair. The State of Hawaii Department of Health just came a
couple of weeks ago and did a presentation, and they notified us in writing that
the water...the safe water loans will be at 2 percent or less. And those...and
depending on the size, they're going to be less than that. They've notified us on
some of the projects that we are currently looking at loans for that they have
secured, and so that will be, you know, less than that 2 percent USDA. Also
because we discussed that at the Budget and Finance Committee, there are some
significant restrictions on the USDA utility loans that would prohibit us from
being able to use them system wide. So we can discuss that later.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, sure, and I appreciate that. I just...1 appreciate
you reviewing those things, Mr. Baz. And real quick, the length of the term to
borrow, is that a negotiable consideration? We can consider maybe a 40-year
term versus a 25-year term? We have some flexibility in the term of the
borrowing?
MR. BAZ: From my recollection with the. ..with bond, it's HRS sets a limit of I think 35
years as far as the limit that we can bond, but I'm not quite sure, I'd have to look
up that number specifically.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I just bring it up because my understanding from
the police project for Kihei, USDA allowed up to 40 years.
MR. BAZ: Correct. USDA allowed us to amortize it out to 40 years.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right. So again I just wanted to know if there's an
advantage for us to be able to view the length of the borrowing. . . (inaudible)..
MR. BAZ: Yeah. I mean it's all a financial consideration of how much interest you want
to pay. If you want to amortize it out, you know, we can pay a lot more interest,
but you know.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know me I don't want to pay anything, so...
MR. BAZ: Right, right. If we can afford it, our policy would be to pay it off as soon as
possible.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And one more point I wanted to make, Mr. Baz, if I'm correct.
These SRF funds are highly competitive because all the counties are basically also
competing for those same funds, is that correct?
MR. BAZ: Yes, Mr. Chair. And while we haven't gotten indication yet, my assumption
would be that since they reduced the interest rates for these SRF loans, they're
going to be a significantly a heavier competition on those. And so we may not be
able to get what we're used to getting. We were one of the counties that actually
did the most, and when they came over and did a presentation, they were very
supportive of us and thankful that we have been participating in the program so
much. But with the reduced rates, like I said, I'm pretty sure that there are going
to be a lot heavier competition.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And I know one county in particular, the largest county of the
State, who is going to be making a big push because they're in a world of hurt as
far as what they need done. But anyhow keep doing the job, Mr. Taylor and
Sandy and the rest of the departments, because it's very important, you know, the
inexpensive money is so, so, so important for us to get our infrastructure and other
things taken care of. Ms. Cochran, go ahead, please.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Thank you, Chair. And, you know, I
like to go back in history to figure out how we got to where we are today and
what had progressed previously and things. So I actually have a question about
SAIC, I guess for Ann. Are you R.W. Beck? Is that your company also?
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MS. HAJNOSZ: Yes. R.W. Beck. I was with R.W. Beck for 22 years and I just recently
went to Brown and Caldwell, and R.W. Beck was bought out by SAIC about two
years ago.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Because I'm looking at the study of 2007 and
it's -MS. HAJNOSZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --a pretty in depth. So my other question is what
we're presented here today is a follow-up of this? It's sort of jump...
MS. HAJNOSZ: Like an update, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: 'Cause.. .so it's an update. Was this ever.. .and I
don't know if that can go to Director or Chair, was this ever adopted and
implemented?
CHAIR VICTORINO: No.
MS. HAJNOSZ: No, okay so.. .excuse me.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead.
MS. HAJNOSZ: When we did that study in 2007, the adoption of the rate increase, I
think it was.. .was it 18 percent at that time? I can't remember what percentage,
but and that's the first time we introduced the single-family customer class. But
because the rate increase was so significant at the time, the Council determined
that they were not really ready to move to single-family class rates at that time,
because there would have been a corresponding hit to some of those single-family
customers on top of the already 18 percent. And so there was I think a small
modification to the blocks at that time, but the single-family rate class was not
adopted.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. 'Cause I'm looking at what's in our binder
here, the four pages and cross and comparing it to the past, and it...what we're
missing is your schedule and fee estimates, those pages.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So I'm curious if we'll be able to get those in detail
and see what the numbers are?
MS. HAJNOSZ: Right. Those are being prepared...I mean we're basically taking your
feedback from today and going into, you know, should we go ahead and put rates
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together for the single-family class, should we increase the service charge the way
we were, you know, hoping to increase them? And so after this meeting that's
when that effort will take place. So there's another presentation, in other words,
coming up, you know, once those rates are put together, once the bill impacts are
put together, so you all can see that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So the $241,000 we paid for this report, that's all
being covered 'til now? That amount we paid already for this?
MS. HAJNOSZ: That was a separate study, right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. I'm just trying to carry it through -MS. HAJNOSZ: So this is, this is a separate...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --from all this information here -MS. HAJNOSZ: Okay. So...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --to where we are today.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Well I mean we used, you know, the history is always a very good, you
know, something to build on to know where we're going, but we updated it all in
terms of new numbers, you know, for the last three years, new assumptions and
that sort of thing.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: If I may add some, Member Cochran.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: You mentioned something about adoption. The Council doesn't really
adopt these reports. What the action of the Council is, is to adopt a rate study in
the budget every year. These reports are basically information to help understand
sort of this two pages that are put into the budget every year of rates and fees. It's
the background for those. Every few years we hire an outside firm to do a very
rigorous rate study which is, you have an older copy from 2007 and you've seen
the presentation for today, but every year when we don't do that, internally our
staff basically updates the numbers in the short term based on that year's needs.
So essentially we do a rate study every single year internally, you know, in most
of the years and then every now and then externally to do a rigorous analysis.
And again it's to help the Council and the public understand how we do this.
Your actual issue that you vote on is the rate structure in the budget, so I think
that's how all of this sort of fits together. And that's when you'll adopt or not
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adopt or make whatever changes you like is in your voting deliberations during
the budget.
MS. HAJNOSZ: And let me just add one more thing about historical basis, 'cause we
really did this, you know, in 2007, but I think it was back in 2003 or '04 where we
had the... it was the more significant effort. Maybe that's what you're thinking of
where we had significant stakeholder involvement in the form of a water rate
stakeholder committee that met on a monthly basis, that deliberated on a number
of issues, not the least of which was the level of the Capital Improvement
Program and what should that level be, and, you know, how are we going to go
from doing 15 million to 30 million a year, you know, and how are we going to
pay for all that? And so that was a very extensive effort back in 2003 and 2004,
and I, you know, if my memory serves, I think in 2007, '08, that was a less
intensive effort, you know, it reflects closer to what we're doing this year.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And, Ms. Cochran, I can attest to that because I was a member of
that committee in 2003, 2004 representing the Board of Water Supply which I
was a member of at that time. And you're right, we had an extensive group of
people. We brought in everybody that we could of for testimony, for public input,
and you're right, Ann, we spent a lot of time and effort on that one. And that one
might have even been more than the 241,000 that you're referring, but this was a
compilation of all of that, inclusive of the...with...what we put together in 2007.
Which then I was on the Council at that point in time, so I have the history of how
this all progressed and where we are. The problem was nothing was really every
adopted in totality, it was piecemeal. And this is why I think I agree with Mr.
Taylor, we've got to come some policy decision, 'cause we keep bring up these
differences and we understand the financial part and Mr. Pontanilla has brought
that forward also. But when do we accept or when do we make up our minds to
accept and move forward with whatever we're going to so that we can achieve
what I call quantitative results? Or else we're going to do this again piecemeal,
again we're going to get another study and in three or four years we're all going
to be sitting here or whoever will be here at that point saying the same subject
matter, yeah. So anyhow -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Yeah and I have that PowerPoint from
2005 also and it's exactly you folks were going through CIPs. But thank you for
bringing up yes, get back on track, we need to figure out rate structures, and, you
know, the tiered idea had come up before. And so, you know, and I just kind of
wanted to look into that and, you know, the fourth tier of the structure for the high
user groups, and sort of, you know, I guess you were mentioning you really, that's
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like the 5 percent and you don't want them to.. .you want to kind of have that
group I guess conserve or...
MS. HAJNOSZ: Right. And I think what we're really looking for and especially when
you're moving from.. .you know you've got a good conservation oriented rate
structure from the standpoint of just the structure itself. It's really looking at the
customers that are using that rate structure that we want to address, okay. We
want to take that general usage class and break it up into two, two classes that are
a little bit more homogeneous in their usage patterns, okay. The commercial class
is a very, you know, vast class in terms of usage. You've got small users, right,
small grocery stores or small businesses and then you've got the big hotel, so
that's going to be.. .that's already difficult by itself to put in just one customer
class. But it's okay for.. .because right now most of those users are using water at
the third block, so they're almost on a uniform rate and that's fine. It's just that
the single-family class, we just want to be able to break it out and give them a
more direct signal to say if you are using water at the 5,000 level.., block level,
you're kind of in that lifeline sustenance type of usage, we recognize that you're
going to be on just a slightly lower than cost of service, we understand that.
Second block, your average user, about 15, 16 thousand gallons a month you're
going to pay cost of service. You're above the average use, you're going to be
pay more than cost of service. You're in that last tier, fourth block, that...we
want to send a strong message that you understand this is costing a lot of money,
okay, from the long-term perspective, right. That's almost when...I hesitate to
bring separate... some of you may have heard about the marginal cost of pricing
where you really are pricing water at that last increment of how much it's going to
cost, okay, to provide that water. It's a very expensive high rate and most utilities
aren't going to set rates based on the marginal cost of pricing, because they're
going to probably collect too much money. Okay. But that's the message we
want to send to the single-family users, you know, where we know if they put in a
5/8 inch meter, usage is about 600 gallons per day, you know, on average,
something like that for a 5/8 inch meter. If they're using 1,000 gallons per day,
you know, they need to really be thinking about, you know, what they're, what
they're going to pay for, right. So that's really the key to this four block rate
structure is to say to those people in that fourth block, okay, we understand if you
want to use all that water, but there is going to be a price to pay. But we need to
balance that with revenue stability, 'cause we know some of those people might
say okay, I'm not going to pay, I'm going to go down to the third block, and
we're going to lose some of that revenue in the fourth block.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So are we looking to raise the flat rate?
MS. HAJNOSZ: The service charge?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The.. .yeah, the...
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MS. HAJNOSZ: The $9.25?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So I mean I know we're trying to head to the $16, I
think that's really what our cost of service is at this point.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You know and then listening to Mr. Pontanilla, we
know pumping uses the most electricity thereby cost. You know, so on the
flipside too I wanted to ask the question of how are we addressing the electricity
cost, you know, in the Department to hopefully bring down this.. .the cost of
service too? To maybe bring that $16 rate down somehow, I mean, and sort of...
MR. TAYLOR: The fixed costs include our electricity which is our single biggest
operations cost, but the fixed costs also include debt service for CIP which isn't
electricity. I mean if we have to put in a pipe and put in a well, whether or not
we...whether or not you use any water, we still have to pay the debt service on
that pipe and on that well and on that tank. Electricity is our largest portion of the
variable cost, but it's really not a portion of the fixed cost. So I think when we're
talking about the cost of service, especially the fixed rate cost of service, that's
really driven by CIP and debt service, not by electricity. Electricity is the single
biggest part of the variable cost which is the consumption charge, so I think that's,
I think that's where electricity fits in.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And our rates are covering all of that?
MR. TAYLOR: Our rates have to cover all that. As I think the Council knows, we are
fully self funded so our revenue has to equal our expenditures every single year.
So this rate structure takes into account the fixed costs and the variable costs, tries
to make sure--I think as Ann was trying to explain--that the.. .that cost of service,
that fixed charge you get every month, whether you use any water or not, comes
closer to covering our actual fixed costs for that month whether or not we use any
electricity or not, which is really driven by CIP debt service -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. TAYLOR: --and staffing and other fixed costs that don't change based on usage.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And, Chair, follow-up. And so I'm looking at
you're comparing the other counties' costs... bills and they don't I guess put in
power charges. Or no, they did and we don't.
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MS. HAJNOSZ: We do but it's a separate charge. So, you know, if it's... if our rate is
$3 per 1,000 gallons and say Big Island is $3 per 1,000 gallons then they have an
additional 1 or $2 per 1,000 gallons for the power side. And it's how they've
elected to show it really on their customer's bill to send sort of another price
signal that this part of it is for, you know, all your variable costs, but this part, the
HELCO part, right, is the part that we Hawaii Department of Water Supply have
no control over from the standpoint if those rates go up, the cost of oil goes up,
rates go up, fuel surcharge goes up. That's the part we don't have any control
over. Of course they have control over how efficiently their pumps run, right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MS. HAJNOSZ: And they're, and they're trying to do.. .they've got, you know,
somebody on their staff, energy efficiency person who goes around, tries to figure
out the most.. .to just make sure that all their pumps are running as efficiently as
possible, that they're cycling their pumps on and off at times when the rates are
lower, right. So you...for power costs or power charges, you can kind of go on
this peak/non-peak time period, and so they're trying to take advantage of that.
So there are things that the water utilities can do, but they...they
. can't control the
price of oil or, you know, what HELCO or MECO charge them.
MR. TAYLOR: If I could add a little because we're talking about this cost of energy on
the bill. First of all, we do everything Ann just said as far as internally. High
efficiency motors, we try to adjust how we're pumping. We're definitely on top
of that. As far as adding a portion of the bill for electric use, the Hawaii
Department of Water Supply does it. Let me just share what I've learned from
some of the folks over there. First of all when you, when you get your electric
bill at your house, you'll see this fuel/oil surcharge, I think it's called, fuel
adjustment surcharge, whatever it's called. If you, if you were to graph that
versus you look in the paper every day and look at what a barrel of oil is trading
at, you'll see it's offset by a couple of months, two or three months. It has exactly
the same shape. But what... it's obvious and I haven't heard this from HECO but
it's really obvious that they're buying oil about two or three months ago, you
know, they must be buying it two or three months ago, because you can see their
charges are two or three months delayed. So if we're going to look at electricity,
we're going to, we're going to take your meter and then we're going to bill you a
month or two later, now all of a sudden that electricity charge is displaced four
months or maybe more from the actual price of global oil going up and down. So
I think, I think the Big Island guys get together.. .1 think they get together with
their board every two months if I recall and they reset what that charge is, and the
staff...it kind of drives the staff crazy because they're constantly trying to
reassess what this should be, you know, what their HELCO bills--it's HELCO, is
that what it's called?--HELCO bills are what they're going to be, what's
happening with prices of oil. And from a, from a implementation standpoint, it's
- 40 -

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
February 14, 2012

very, very, very difficult because of the phased nature of when oil prices go up,
when HELCO buys that, when the utility is charged for it, and when the utility
charges their customer for it. So the whole thing's out of phase maybe six
months, and it's really... and they try to update it every two months to try to look
ahead. So I'm not an expert in that but I've read their board meetings and I've
talked to some of the staff, and they have a lot of trouble trying to do that because
of how difficult it is to automate it. And Ann may have more background on
exactly what they do, but it's a pretty difficult thing to do.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And may I add one more thing before you go, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: That the oil prices that we talk world really doesn't exist in the
Hawaii market, because all of our oil comes from the east and it's a different
marketplace. So a lot of times pricing on the world market is extremely...can be
variably different than that coming from the Far East. Because most of our oil is
coming from Indonesia, Malaysia and those kinds of areas, and that's why the big
spike, as you heard, with Hawaiian Electric has been the fact that Japan and other
eastern countries have gone away from...Far East countries have gone away from
nuclear energy to going back to oil-based or fossil-fuel based energy. And that
has spiked and has continued a large long-term spike in oil prices, and that's why
we're paying more here today in Hawaii than it is in the mainland and other
places, because their oil is coming from other sources. So you gotta understand
there's sources.. .I mean we can really make this a complex presentation but
I.. .the concept here is we're looking to charge for fuel, and I think we have fuel
charges like 90 cents for ag, if I remember correct, Mr. Taylor. Didn't we put in a
charge? I thought we did when we were.. .when I was on the board, I thought we
put some kind of fixed charge.
MS. HAJNOSZ: We had.. .that was several years ago -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
MS. HAJNOSZ: --and then we discontinued it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, you did discontinue it. Okay, I apologize, I did not see that.
But I remember when I was on the board, that was one of the things we put fixed
electric costs because it was to help ag especially, if I was correct, 'cause ag was
the fixed cost plus a dollar per first 1,000 or something like that. So anyhow just
a little history in that one. Go ahead, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, thank you. So I mean I think...I like the
tiered idea. I think we all sort of feel that way also, and it sounds like it's been in
discussion for quite a few years but I guess never implemented. So I'm just
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curious why is that? I mean we should be on it and doing it and implementing it
and making it happen.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Cochran, I'm going to answer that with two words. Political
wherewithal.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: That's the simple answer.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So we have the will, let's go.
CHAIR VICTORINO: We can...it ain't going to happen unless we have the political
will to do it right here.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, good.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So the question can be asked in 17 different ways. The answer is
political will and it's right here. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Awesome. Excellent. And just one last thing,
thanks for my colleague Mr. Hokama for bringing up the bottling of water and
how much we import there. I mean really if we looked at.. .we could be making a
killing and paying all our debt service off in a day practically, so it is kind of
crazy. And I'm sure it is affecting our water usage and consumption, because it's
all being imported in from somewhere else. So anyways, that's just my little
. . . (inaudible). . .
MR. TAYLOR: And even to answer that, I've asked.. .1 think I asked Corporation
Counsel whether we were allowed to bottle water ourselves and sell it in
competition and call it, you know, DWS Maui Elite or something like that, and
apparently we're not allowed to be in competition with private companies.
Because I commend you on your thought, I had the same thought about maybe we
could sell our own bottled water and make enough that we wouldn't have to
charge anybody anything, but apparently we're not allowed to go into business
against private companies. But I would really like to because you can make a lot
more money selling bottled water than you can delivering it to people's houses at
1/1000 of the cost.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: That and the cost, that and the cost that's per gallon of water is
around $8 per gallon if you figure out how much a bottle of water. It's about $8 a
gallon and people get all crazy when we go up to $5 a gallon for gas. You know
some real warped sense of value sometimes exists out there, but people have to
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see the difference, and then understand we also have very high grade quality
water that people sometimes neglect and that's why they go buy bottled water.
And if you've ever done any studies and go look in the.. .do some research on
that, bottled water sitting in warehouses, especially warehouses that get heated,
can be much more toxic than anything we can serve out of our pipe...our taps.
But that's a, that's a plug for us against them, but I don't want to go any further.
We're getting off subject, I apologize myself.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Pontanilla, please.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, just a fast question for the Director. You know as
we move into conservation and, you know, people buying bottled water, how does
the Department look at that as far as the manpower requirements?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: Well I think our...our
.
manpower requirements are almost completely
fixed based on customers not on volume, because if you think about it, whether
everybody uses a little water or a lot of water, the only real difference in our
manpower.. .we don't...the only real difference in our operation is electricity and
a little bit of chemicals. The systems are automated. How often we have to fix
something, how long it takes for somebody to process a bill, how much effort it
takes to put in a pipeline, those are identical. So I think you're going to find that
manpower is really driven off the actual infrastructure requirements not on the
volume usage.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So the requirements would be the same almost?
MR. TAYLOR: They're virtually the same.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. If there are no further questions for the
Department...yes?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, you know, one thing I wanted to kind of
follow up on since I believe the presentation brought it up. We did not depreciate
assets over a period of time or we chose to defer depreciation in our standard
accounting procedures?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ann.
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MS. HAJNOSZ: No. ...(clears throat). . . Excuse me. What I'm suggesting is that,
you know, depreciation is a non-cash item, it's an... so, you know, from an
accounting standpoint of course you're depreciating. But I think what a lot of
utilities have done is failed to say okay, even though this is a non-cash item we
really should be putting away that whatever 2 percent of our plant per year in
some sort of capital reserve fund. You know, because they wanted to keep rates
low for a long, long time. So historically, you know, getting to your point, I think
a lot of utility directors were kind of, you know, proud of their accomplishments
from the standpoint of well we're going to keep rates low. You know we had a
pretty good system in shape, didn't need a lot of repair and maintenance, but
really, you know, we should have been putting that away. So that was my
suggestion, so I didn't mean to say we weren't depreciating, we certainly were
from accounting standpoint, but we weren't taking that actual cash outlay and
incorporating it into our rates.
MR. TAYLOR: If I may add, I think we've talked about this in previous meetings. I
think what a lot of people miss is that the original water system and the sewer
system and the road system, they weren't built primarily with County funds, they
were built with Federal funds, State funds, and a lot of private developer funds.
So if you look at who built this or how we paid for this original stuff, for example
a lot of the water systems were built into the mortgage of your house. You just
bought a house but your developer had to put waterlines and build tanks and all
that kind of stuff, so you didn't realize when you were paying that 30-year
mortgage, part of that was for the water system. Now that we are in that first
round of replacement, water, sewer, roads, bridges, et cetera, for the first time
ever, the cost of building that infrastructure is in our rates and fees and taxes. The
first round of it was hidden in Federal taxes, State taxes, and in your mortgages
and things like that. So I think that's also what Ann was referring to in that the
rates have been artificially low in that they've never really taken into account the
cost of that first infrastructure build. Now we have to build.. .rebuild
infrastructure and it was never built into those rates ever. So I think that's
where... and then the accountants get into this, you know, depreciation thing that I
don't really understand, but the real engineering of it is that somebody else paid
for it and we never took into account saving for the replacement. So the rates
have been artificially low and for the first time ever, we're... across the country
we're trying to make the rates actually represent what it really costs to run these
systems.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well that, that makes me... gee, I don't know how
that makes me feel right now. I do know engineering companies across the
country are looking at government agencies, the Feds, you know, whether it be
Defense...the Navy or whatnot, in this new thing called extended life asset. So
they're looking at how to stretch the public infrastructure even longer than what I
would say we normally consider in a span of time. So with your new
infrastructure investment, you asking us in this proposal, all of these new
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approaches to how we're looking at assets, how we're going to value it, how
we're going to depreciate and pay for it is all part of this consideration this
morning? Or that is something that's going to be worked into it when we hit
budget?
MR. TAYLOR: That's an ongoing issue that I think because money's always been tight,
you've got these County departments that have always been doing that. There
may not be formal programs with the acronyms that the Navy uses, but as far as
looking at how we can extend the life of things, I mean in my 20-year career here
at the County, we've always been doing that because there's never enough money
to really replace things as, you know, we feel we should. The basis of the
consultant's rate study is our big yellow, red, and green 20-year infrastructure
replacement strategy that we the Department put together. That was put together
with our engineers and our operational folks about how long can we make all this
stuff last, taking into account exactly those issues you talk about, how long can
we, you know, can we milk this thing along? And so the input to these needs was
based on those kind of standards, and we will continue to do that. We're always
looking for ways to extend things. There's some things like treatment plants,
pumps, tanks that fail catastrophically. You can't let them fail. Other things like
lines, transmission lines, it really becomes a policy issue of how often can you
have the same line break and patch it together before you say look it's time to
replace the whole thing? So something like that can be extended out, but some of
the critical catastrophic failures have to be avoided. So we took that into account
with our sort of level of service and safety to the public and integrity of the
system issues to try to figure out how to best push back what we can but not take
any risk of public health and the integrity of the system.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. My last question for the morning, Director,
and if you need additional time to think of a response, that will be fine, but
hearing what you just, you know, shared with the Committee. . . (clears throat). . .
excuse me, you know and what you're asking us for potential money. You know
my concern at this time is, is this funding that we, you know, we just talking
about and extend the life of it, is that.. .this is all part of your upcoming budget
request and this study is all part of it? This one component of your upcoming '13
budget request, mister...
MR. TAYLOR: Yes, that's correct. Our budget that you'll see in FY '13 is put together
with.. .as everyone's budget is with B Account for operations, based into what it's
going to take to operate the system, an infrastructure replacement program which
you always see, and a thought to how can we specifically focus operations efforts
to push back and extend the life of infrastructure so it can be replaced later, and
our whole budget was built around those concepts.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. You feel that your structural organization as it
currently exists is able to help you accomplish it? Or do we need to make
adjustments to your structural organization itself?
MR. TAYLOR: I'm not sure exactly what structural changes you're thinking of or
alluding to.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I mean is.. .you know for some of the things that I'm
looking at is inefficiency, so if part of it is, should your Department still do water
bills instead of making it a part of the total County Department of Finance
functions? Those kind of things? I can transfer people to someplace better to
utilize or open positions that serve you better whether it be another engineer or
you need additional, you know, fuel people to take care of distribution lines and
maintenance of transmission. And I bring this up because if the County in some
of our other discussions is to be the one to find, develop, provide additional
sources and capacity for potable for this County's growth, is this part of your step
one component whereby the County will now develop the water, not the private
sector, and this will put us in a timeframe that is reasonable without hurting the
County as far as its ability for future growth?
MR. TAYLOR: I think to answer your first question about structure, I think the structure
of the Department is fine. Now whether or not we need more resources added to
different groups, that depends on the expectation and workload that we're going
to take on. If for example as you guys...!.. .just like you, I like to go back to the
General Plan idea, if you folks decide that we're going to grow at 1 percent a year
for 20 years which in the draft Maui Island Plan comes out to about 30 percent
growth, and the expectation is that the Department of Water Supply is going to
develop roughly 30 percent more water sources and manage a system that's
30 percent bigger. Well there is no way we can do that with our existing level of
staffing. Our structure would be fine but it would have to grow within that
structure. If for example we decide look, we're not going to grow at all and the
private sector is going to be expected to develop water sources and run them
themselves and our system stays basically the same size, well then we won't need
those resource, you know, expansions. So I think this really comes down to these
policy questions that we've been discussing here. How fast is the County going
to grow? How fast.. .which of that is going to be the Department's responsibility
and which will be the private sectors? What are the limitations on funding? And
those we'll basically build some constraints that will allow us to take all of the
options we've been presenting you and kind of focus them into an actual plan, but
these policy constraints are still a little vague. And, you know, the General Plan,
how fast are we going to grow is my single biggest question, and is that growth
going to be prioritized in areas? And as we've talked about today, how much of
the bond float are we going to... is going to be allocated to water every year?
Those three answers basically take all of our options and filter them down to just
a few options. So as this discussion goes on the rest of this calendar year in the
- 46 -

WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
February 14, 2012

Maui Island Plan and in the budget, I think we'll have a better idea of what's
expected of us in the future and how to take these options and focus them into an
actual singular plan.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Well thank you very much for your comment,
Director, I appreciate it. Mr. Chairman, thank you very much.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Just a fast question to clear my mind. On Page No. 6,
2013 to 2016, four years, so I'm looking at 40.6 million a year capital
expenditure -MS. HAJNOSZ: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --on the average, and then on the annual cash fund
capital it's 2.8.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Right. So the balance of that is going to be bonds or, you know, some
sort of debt, either SRF debt, bonds or water system development fees to the
extent that's available.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Yeah, when I calculate this thing out, it's
like a hundred and maybe seventy-five million dollars in four years or close to.
MS. HAJNOSZ: In terms of debt?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: In terms of capital expenditure. . . (inaudible). . .
MS. HAJNOSZ: Oh, the total capital. Yeah, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: As far as debt, I can imagine.
MS. HAJNOSZ: Right, right.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well thank you. And again it's going to be a policy decision.
You know we've discussed this before and it's always been somehow put off to
the wayside, and if it does occur the same way again then people can expect
. Do we want to wait we get to like Oahu is with water main breaks
every day, pumping problems almost every day, or do we want to take care of our
consumers and understand and make them understand that this is all part of the
whole package? Is the question that it really looms over us. You know you can,
you can equate it to any other way you want to, the dollars and cents going to be
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spent by Peter or by Paul either now or later. And, you know, Ms. Cochran is
bringing back issues from 2003, 2004, 2005, 2007. I was there all that time and
we said then we need to do something but it wasn't done. So are we going to talk
about it in 2013-14 that we didn't, '15-'16 we didn't. Really it's going to be our
call or calls of the future Councils. But then, you know, this is the way we... we
wanted the information so that you all understand first of all what we're looking
for, what we need to really get this done, and the tier program which was...has
been discussed off and on for the last six-seven years. It's there, now it's the time
to make decisions. Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. And I think all of us understand that, it's
going to be a policy decision by nine of us.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Exactly.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: The estimates that I see from 2013 to 2020, does it
coincide with the proposed Maui Plan or Maui Island Plan?
MR. TAYLOR: I think it's consistent. The proposed Maui Island Plan looks at about
30 percent growth in Central and South Maui over 20 years and that's what it's
predicting, and it has that spread out basically in the central areas. If we are going
to provide the water source for that, we're going to need significant revenue.
Basically at about 24 million gallons a day for Central and South Maui right now.
Even if we conserve, you know, 5 percent of that, we grow 30 percent, you're
talking about still needing 5 or 6 million gallons more water. There is no easy or
inexpensive place for us in Central to get 5 or 6 million gallons more of water
source, and where this whole thing's heading is back to Haiku Aquifer because
that's really the only place to get that much water. And as you know, that's going
to be a big investment for the long-term future. We're really...if we're going to
grow 30 percent in 20 years, we're going to hit that mark where there's no more
local water and we're going to have to go far to bring it in, and we're going to
have to start looking, you know, 40 years out about building a system that can
deal with, you know, out to 2050 because it's going to be a significant investment.
There's not going to be enough little things to do locally to make up another, you
know, 5 or 6 million gallons. So the next leap forward is going to be very, very
expensive and it's going to have a long-term commitment, so there really isn't
going to be any small modular things available to meet the Maui Island Plan. It's
going to have to be a big leap where some big decisions are going to have to be
made about what the population is going to look like over the next 30 or 40 years
and make some plans to deal with that, because it's not going to be able to happen
incrementally at that level.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. And thank you for pointing out that East
Maui would be the biggest source of future water resources. And you're right, it's
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going to take a lot more than what we think just to transport and, you know, go
after that resource, so we just gotta be prepared. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And I would like to at this point thank the Members
for their questions, and I would like to also thank Mr. Taylor and Ann Hajnosz
from CAIC [sic] and Brown and Caldwell for her presentation. I think you
brought a lot of important information forward I think both historically and as
well as currently. I think now the.. .hopefully the public has a better
understanding on what we need to be making decisions on, and those decisions
won't be easy. They're not going to be easy because they involve money as part
of it and the reliability and capabilities of the future systems here in Maui County,
especially the island of Maui. Whether we go east, we go deep, wherever we go,
it's going to cost money today. Also knowing what the Federal government and
the differences in attitudes there that exist in Congress, we're not going to be able
to get Federal funding for a lot of this stuff in the future, at least the way that it's
going right now, and I think this is important for us to understand that we are an
island self contained and we've got to depend on ourselves to improve and protect
what we have. Very simple. So again I want to thank everybody. I want to thank
all the testifiers, the audience out there. In closing, I would like to wish everyone,
again, even though it's been somber news today, a Happy Valentine's Day. I
hope you make your valentine a happy person today. Again the meeting of the
Water Resources Committee for February 14, 2012...and before I finish, mahalo
to Michael Geers again, good luck in your future. This meeting is adjourned.
. . (gavel)...
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
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